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President’s Letter 

Ready for the heat? It’s been a wonderful cool spring however I always look forward to 
the neighborhood pool. This is the 1st baseball season with my grandson that it was not 
sweltering and sunburns. The local strawberries are so sweet and yummy, I am making 
regular trips to the strawberry farm to keep a fresh supply. 

 
How is your challenge quilt coming along? I look forward to seeing all your creations in 
July. I know of at least one that is completed and has been submitted to the Great 
Wisconsin Quilt show. Your entries to the show are due June 30th. The website is: 
https://quiltshow.com/quilt-contest/ Many of the quilts we have seen at Show and Tell 
are perfect to submit in one of the many categories. Let’s have a great show of our 
members at the show. 

 
June 9th meeting Important information – Due to the lightening, fire, and flooding at 
Delaware Township, our meeting will be held at St Mark’s United Methodist Church, 
4780 126th St, Carmel, IN 46033 at 9:30. Thank you to our program chairperson Peg 
Bertelli for securing this space for us. Come and enjoy the fun and practical program. 
Please remember your $1 donation for the use of the facility. 

 
Many of you are enjoying the Indiana Shop Hop. I haven’t visited as many shops as I hoped, but 
it’s been fun. What are you going to do with the shop blocks? 

 
Enjoy the summer! 
Cheri Wenger 
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June Events 
June 9 – Monthly Guild Meeting 
June 10 – Charity Storeroom Shopping 
June 10 – Machine Quilting Workshop (Member pre-registration required) 
June 12 – New Member Meet & Greet 
June 12 – QOV Presentation 
June 14 – QOV Presentation 
June 19 – Charity Sew-in and Storeroom Shopping 
June 25 – Delaware Sew Bee 
 

Guild Meeeting, June 9th, 9:30 – 11:30 am at St. Marks United 
Methodist Church, 4780 126th St, Carmel, IN 

 
Cathy Franks will be presenting 'Lets go Shopping' but not at the quilt store. She will focus on 
tools from the hardware store to assist with quilting. Cathy will be conducting a full day workshop on 
Tuesday, June 10, 8:00 am - 2:30 pm at the Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E. 146th St. Noblesville. 
The workshop will focus on quilting with your domestic machine using your walking foot and free motion 
quilting technique. All spaces for this workshop are currently taken. Peg Bertelli is the contact for the 
workshop. 

 

Welcome New Members 

Judy Watson 
Kay Weikel 
Jan Rodgers 

135 members, 3 guests and 3 new members attended the May Guild Meeting. 

 
 

 
 

 

June Birthdays 

Melissa Rissmiller 6/2 
Maroline Ritter 6/2 
Denise Waite 6/2 
Becky Morello 6/4 
Debi Bucciarelli 6/7 
Linda Gillespie 6/9 
Jayne Gates 6/10 
Sally Sandilands 6/10 
Dianne David 6/11 
Margie Inlow 6/12 
JoAnne Burke 6/13 
Mary Kay Hessong 6/14 

 

 
Laurie Hayes 15-Jun 
April Sterling 6/15 
Zoa Gloye 6/19 
Andrea Csogi 6/23 
Lynda Lockerbie 6/24 
Fran Overstreet 6/27 
Susie Walden 6/28 
Cheryl Brooks 6/29 
Ellen Harrod 6/29 
Deborah Maurer 6/30 
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Upcoming Mudsock Events 
 
For more details go to: www.mudsockquiltersguild.org/calendar.  

 
June 9: June Guild Meeting, 9:30 - 11:30 am, at St Mark’s United Methodist Church, 4780 126th St, 
Carmel, IN. Cathy Franks will be presenting 'Lets go Shopping' but not at the quilt store. She will focus 
on tools from the hardware store to assist with quilting. 
 
June 10: Charity Storeroom Shopping, Noon – 3:00 pm, Community Network Health Pavilion, 
9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville. 
 
June 10: Machine Quilting Workshop, Community Network Health, 9669 E 146th Street, 
Noblesville. Note: Pre-registration required.  

 
June 12: New Member Meet and Greet, 10:00 am, Pavillion, Brooks School Park, 11780 Brooks 
School Rd., Fishers. Please bring your chair in case there’s not enough seating in the Pavillion. 
 
June 12: QOV Presentation, 2:30 pm, Hamilton East Public Library, Fishers. 
 
June 14, QOV Presentation, 1:00 pm, Westfield IN (at the home of the veteran; address to be 
shared). 

 
June 19: Community Charity Bee Sewing, 9:30 am -3:00 pm, Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 
146th Street, Noblesville, IN. Shopping in the storeroom will also be available. 

 
June 25: Delaware Sew Bee, 9:30 am – 3:00 pm, Delaware Township Government Center, 9090 E. 
131st Street, Fishers. Come and join your fellow Mudsock members at Delaware Township Offices for 
personal sewing. Bring your sewing supplies and tools and enjoy the camaraderie of quilters. Pack a 
lunch or visit one of the area restaurants. To thank Delaware for the use of their Kirkendall room we ask 
that you bring a non-perishable food item for their pantry. If you have any questions, contact Chris 
Behme chrisknitssews@gmail.com 

 
July 11: Executive Board Meeting, 9:30 am – 11:30 am, Cornerstone Lutheran Church Fishers. All 
members are invited to attend. 

 
 

Programs Committee 

Our final workshop for this year will be held in November (the date and time to be determined) with 
Mary Strinka as the instructor. The topic will be One Block Wonder quilt. Signups will start for this 
workshop in the fall (after we know the date/time). 
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Future Meetings are as follows: 
July - Challenge Quilt Reveal 
August – To Be Determined 
September - Maureen Wheflan - Antique Quilt Show 
October - Barbara Triscari - Art Quilt artist trunk show 
November - Mary Strinka (with workshop) One Block Wonder 
December - Holiday Party 

 

Quilts of Valor 

The Mudsock Chapter of the Quilts of Valor is planning an award ceremony on June 12, 2025. This 
event will be held at the Hamilton East Public Library in Fishers at 2:30 pm in the East Meeting 
Room. We will have at least three veterans there to receive their quilts. We invite all our members to 
come to be a part of the heartwarming event. It only takes about one-half hour and feels good to the 
soul. 

 
In addition, we will have a second ceremony this month at 1:00 pm on Saturday, June 14, 2025, at the 
home of our veteran in Westfield, Indiana. Please join us to give a warm and comforting quilt to our 
veteran there on that day. Information regarding the place will be shared in an email to be delivered. 
Thank you to everyone in the Mudsock guild for your support and caring construction of such beautiful 
quilts. If you have any questions, please contact Ruth Ann Gapen, Melody Bertram, or Sandy Metzger. 
We will be available to answer questions at the next guild meeting also. 

 
Remember, if you know any veterans that you would like to honor with a QOV, go to the Quilts of Valor 
website to nominate them. 

 
Ruth Ann Gapen, Melody Bertram, Sandy Metzger. 

 
 

New Member Meet and Greet 

We want to welcome anyone who has recently joined the Mudsock Quilt Guild or members who have 
been around for a while and would like to learn more about becoming involved or just learning more 
about what the guild is about. If you are on a committee or chair a committee, we would like to have 
you there as well to discuss what your committee does so that the new members can navigate their 
way around the guild. 

 
The new member Meet and Greet is Thursday, June 12th at 10:00 am. We are hoping to 
meet in the pavilion, but please bring a chair just in case seating is limited. Contact Allynn 
Baker, 317-998-2036, allynnbaker@gmail.com for more information.  
 
Allynn Baker  
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Mudsock Guild Bus Trip 

We are going to the Great Wisconsin Quilt show in Madison, WI on Sept 5th-7th. The cost at this time 
will be $115.00 to cover the transportation side of the trip. You will be responsible for booking your own 
room, with or without a roommate. The cost of the room is $125.00 per night, we are staying 2 nights. 
Contact Wyndham Gardens in Fitchburg, WI for reservations: 608-571-6326. The price of the tickets for 
2 days is $15.00. Tickets will be purchased for the group and handed out at the show. Please see 
Martha Ross at the June meeting to sign up. You will need to pay $130.00 at the time of signing up. 
You will have until the July meeting to cancel, after July you will need to find a replacement for your 
spot on the bus. No direct refunds from the guild after the July meeting, it will be handled between you 
and your replacement. If you have any questions, please contact Chris Behme 
chriskntissews@gmail.com 

 
Chris Behme 

 

Steals N Deals 

Reminder – There will be NO Steals and Deals at the June meeting due to the change in location. 
Please bring your items to the July meeting. Thanks. 

Amanda Simmons and Laura Anderson 

 
Block of the Month 

Block of the Month (BOM) is a quick and easy way to learn new piecing techniques while contributing 
to member quilts. Each month, the BOM Committee selects a unique block pattern which they 
assemble at home and bring to the meeting. Everyone who wants to participate follows the same free 
pattern, using random fabrics with specified colorways. The following month, all the blocks are 
displayed, and a raffle is held to determine who gets to take the blocks home for an instant quilt. If 
enough members join in the fun, we might have 3-4 winners. 
 
The June Block of the Month is Square Bubbles. This block was originally designed by Marjorie Rhine 
and appeared in American Quilter magazine in July 2021. Instructions with a how-to video are available 
in the BOM section on the Mudsock website. For detailed information about the June BOM, go to 
the Mudsock website at www.mudsockquiltersguild.org or click on FILE below. 

 
    FILE 

VIDEO 
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Reminders 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church graciously hosts our Guild meetings at no charge. Please show your 
gratitude by bringing food pantry contributions or make a small suggested $1.00 donation. 

Bad Weather Policy: If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are CLOSED due to weather, then there will 
be NO MQG Meeting. If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are on a 2 Hour Delay, then we will hold our 
meeting as scheduled. 

Reminder (again) – The June 9th guild meeting will be held at St. Mark’s United Methodist Church, 
4780 126th St, Carmel, IN. Time: 9:30 – 11:30 am. Please bring $1 donation for St. Mark’s.  

 
Lissa Shanahan, Editor 
lissa.shanahan@gmail.com 


